CABINET MEETING
10th July, 2007

Meeting commenced:
3.09 p.m.
"
adjourned:
3.10 p.m.

“ recommenced:
5.04 p.m.

“              ended:
5.05 p.m.

 fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Lancaster - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Hinds, M. Lea, Mann, Joe Murphy, and Warner.
17.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
An apologies for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillors Connor, Merry and Warmisham
18.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 26th June, 2007, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

19.
HEALTH AND SAFETY SERVICE PLAN, 2007/08

Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Environment, submitted a report in respect of the Health and Safety Service Plan for 2007/08.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Health and Safety Service Plan for 2007/08 be noted.

20.
BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, submitted a report of the Budget Scrutiny Committee in respect of the meetings of that Committee held on 22nd May and 6th June, 2007.


RESOLVED:
THAT the comments of the Budget Scrutiny Committee, as contained in the abovementioned report, be noted; and that it be endorsed that -


(i)
the Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee should examine (a) the factors that make Council Tax collection performance different from local authorities similar to Salford, and (b) what steps can be taken to improve such collection performance; and

(ii)
a further report should be submitted to the Budget Scrutiny Committee, in the autumn of 2007, concerning the analysis of “write-off” reasons, the cost of collection and the impact of variations in collection performance upon cash flow.

21.
TRANSPORT INNOVATION FUND BID

Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, submitted a report (a) in respect of the consultation undertaken by the Association of Greater Manchester Authorities regarding the proposed Transport Innovation Fund Bid for Greater Manchester, and (b) containing details of the three categories of the proposed bid, i.e. the investment package, the charging regime and the proposed changes to ongoing transport governance within Greater Manchester.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT, in response to the consultation by the Association of Greater Manchester Authorities, the Cabinet lend their support to the submission of the proposed Transport Innovation Fund bid for Greater Manchester in order to enable it to progress within the timescales required by the Department for Transport and allowing further discussions to take place.
                      (2) THAT the Cabinet authorise the Chief Executive, in consultation with the Leader of the Council and the Lead Member for Planning, to write to the Interim Director of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive outlining the relevant key issues raised by members of the Council (as summarised in paragraph 4.of the abovementioned report) and seeking agreement that these be considered as the Transport Innovation Fund bid progresses.
                      (3) THAT any future Transport Innovation Fund schemes resulting from this bid receive full and detailed approval before they are implemented within the City.
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